
 

 
February 1, 2020 

 
Dear HLHS Students, Families, Staff, and Governing Board Members,  
 
A very special thank you to Mr. Luis Rodriguez, who serves as the official Poet Laureate of 
Los Angeles, novelist, journalist, and recognized as a major figure in contemporary 
Chicano Literature; visit HLHS. Mr. Rodriguez came out to present a powerful and 
motivating speech to our students. We are honored to have Mr. Rodriguez at the school 
and our students are motivated to continue reading Mr. Rodriguez’s books! 
 
January was an eventful and busy month! We are excited for the month of February and 
looking forward to all of the scheduled activities. Our students continue to work hard on 
their projects in preparation for our Trimester 2 Exhibitions that are happening later this 
month.  
 
Congratulations VIPER Basketball Team for an exciting WIN at Thursday nights game! 
Final Score: 35 - 73 Vipers!! 
 
  
 

Upcoming Events and Information:​  ​PLEASE READ 
 

Exhibition Schedule for Trimester 2 for the week of February 17-21 and 27-28 for 
Re-engagement:​ ​Please note​ that ​Friday, ​February 21​st will be a ​regular day and school will 
be dismissed at 3:45 instead of 1:15​ ​due to Exhibitions.  

 
STAR TESTING​: Winter STAR testing has concluded. When scores have been analyzed, 
students who showed growth on both tests will be rewarded with a field trip. STAR test results 
will be made available to students and families at the end of the trimester. 
 
ACELLUS COURSES​: Families, online courses must be completed by the end of the trimester 
and before family meetings to be added to students' transcripts for this trimester. Unless a student 
is enrolled in an online learning lab for trimester three, the student will be disenrolled from the 
course, and a fee will be charged in order to continue with the course. 

 



 

 
RE-ENGAGEMENT STUDENTS​: We recently went over the requirements for re-engagement 
school enrollment. Consistent attendance and staying through all scheduled classes is a 
requirement to receive full credit. If students are unable to attend, it is their responsibility to 
communicate this to their teachers.  
 
IMPORTANT REMINDER​: The end of trimester 2 is fast approaching. It is important that 
teachers have plenty of opportunities to assess whether or not students are nearing or meeting the 
learning outcomes for each of their classes/projects. This gives students opportunities to receive 
feedback on where they need improvement. If they are not attending classes or completing 
assignments along the way, teachers cannot do this vital part of their job. 
Many students misunderstand the role of interim school and believe they can catch up on all the 
work there to earn a passing grade. If a teacher has not been able to assess a student's learning 
and provide feedback along the way, students who do not show proficiency in the last days of a 
project may not qualify for interim school. Please talk about this with your students and 
encourage attendance and completion of projects. 
 
School Pictures​:​ Please note that there has been a change for picture orders. Mabel will be here 
on Wednesday, February 5th for day school during advisory & lunch  instead of Tuesday. She 
will be here on Tuesday from 4:30-6:00pm for re-engagement. ​Please remember to see her if you 
plan on purchasing your photos.  
 
CNM’s First Year Experience​:  CNM's First Year Experience course will begin in February, 
please see Ms. Monje if you have any questions..  
 
CWP application​: Juniors get ready for CWP application! ​Deadline will be on April 10th and 
more details will be coming soon​.  
 
ABQ Reads at Whittier and Cien Aguas​: Ms. LaVolpa and Ms. Meek’s classroom has begun 
their work with ABQ Reads at Whittier Elementary School as well as with students from Cien 
Aguas International School! We are excited for this project and proud of our student’s work.  

        

 



 

 
Mr. Marquez and Mr. Esparza’s class are also out in the community at the Senior Center working 
on their projects. Kudos to the students! 

      
 
Guest speaker coming to HLHS!​  Special thanks to Ms. Monge for setting up our  guest 
speaker who was on campus on Wednesday, January 29th during rounds! Luis Rodriguez, author 
of ​Always Running​ presented powerful information. We hope the students enjoyed the 
presentation.  

  
 
 
CNM Dual Credit Ambassadors: 
In addition to the wonderful celebrations and honors of our students, we would also like to 
congratulate 3 of our Seniors who have been selected as​ CNM Dual Credit Ambassadors! 
Congratulations: Eliana Siordia, Kimberlee Contreras and Amaris Aultman 
 
We are so proud of our amazing youth who are working hard toward success in the health 
profession! Thank you employers and mentors, for your ongoing partnership and support; 
without you this could not be possible! 
 
 

● HLHS is excited to announce its ​collaboration with CNM.​ We​ are ​now offering​ the 
Community Health Worker Certification program ​as a Dual enrollment opportunity! 
Students will be involved in the community health program learning about Community 
Health from CHW instructors at CNM. They will be using their knowledge and skills and 
applying them to their project classes. This is a very exciting opportunity for our students 
to apply their real world knowledge and skills for improving and spreading knowledge to 

 



 

their communities. This program will be held for two blocks a day and students will be 
committing to this program for both Trimester II and III.  

 
 

ǒ CNM Registration​: ​Students, if you are in need of support registering for CNM Dual 
Credit ​(registration, applying, FIN 1010, etc) please seek out your peers. Their role is to 
help other students navigate their dual credit experience.  
 

● CNM ROBORAVE: See Flyer attached 
CNM RoboRave 
 

 
Athletics:  
 
Boys Basketball​: (Schedule Attached with location of games) 
The Next Basketball game is scheduled for February 6, 2020​  at 6:00pm​ (HLHS vs Paradise 
Christian School)  
Please come out to support the Vipers! 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FgxSE4m9nR-M0H_QWsiK6nlDneITPgKc/view?usp=sharing 
 
 
 
Important Dates: 
 
Trimester 2 Exhibitions:​ Week of February 18-25 and 27th and 28th 
Presidents Day​:​ ​February 17, 2020 NO School 
School Pictures Orders:​  ​February 4th and Feb 
 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Support Greatly Needed! 
HLHS is proud to announce that we will have the opportunity to participate in 
equity-focused leadership. In collaboration with NMPED, HLHS will establish an 
Executive Director’s Equity Council, with members selected from the charter school 
community. The focus will be to establish an equity plan based on a Martines and Yazzie 
readiness assessment specific to the needs of economically disadvantaged students, Native 
American students, English learners and students with disabilities.  

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B52UJHhClHh2Nnp6S3FKVVBjdmNDWEltNElGWjV0R0t3dXVJ
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FgxSE4m9nR-M0H_QWsiK6nlDneITPgKc/view?usp=sharing


 

As a strong HLHS community I am asking for your support and participation. If you are 
interested in participating, please complete the application attached in the link below or 
contact Ms. Leticia Archuleta @ (505) 328-4105 
Equity Council Application  
 
Recurring Information: 
 
Inclement Weather Protocol  
Winter is at hand, and with it comes the possibility of snow and the possibility of school delays 
and closures.  

● If APS declares a snow day and cancels school, we will follow and cancel school. 
● If APS declares a 2 hour delay, we will also follow a 2 hour delayed schedule. School 

will begin at 10:45 and dismiss at normal time.  
● HLHS will also post all school inclement weather decision on TV channels 4 and 13, 

Facebook, HLHS website and will send out the information via Remind App.  
 
We are Excited to announce that Health Leadership High School was a part of an Emmy 
Winning Documentary by Christopher Productions. The Documentary, ​Mental Health 
Youth Families Communities​ is a focus on empowering and supporting young people to 
discover how to make healthy decisions in various situations. This Documentary highlights 
the importance of mental health and wellness as an integral part of one's well being beyond 
solely one's physical health. Please view the link below for the full video. 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/5542vjl71bqjx79/Mental%20Health%20Documentary.mov?dl
=0 

 
 
 
Forbes Magazine: ​Please take a look at our feature in Forbes! Click on the link below for the 
full article 
https://www.forbes.com/sites/tomvanderark/2019/10/07/11-alternative-schools-that-are-real
-alternatives/ 
 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OwR2LbzVlfwtEntb2ojQ_wzIheA7gsC3XgXdY4CnljA
https://www.dropbox.com/s/5542vjl71bqjx79/Mental%20Health%20Documentary.mov?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/5542vjl71bqjx79/Mental%20Health%20Documentary.mov?dl=0
https://www.forbes.com/sites/tomvanderark/2019/10/07/11-alternative-schools-that-are-real-alternatives/
https://www.forbes.com/sites/tomvanderark/2019/10/07/11-alternative-schools-that-are-real-alternatives/


 

New Policies and Procedures: ​In efforts to support an increase in student credits and student 
success in trimester 2, we have developed some strategies and new policies that will be put into 
place.  
 

- Advisors​ will be ​contacting families on a weekly basis​ for students ​who have been 
absent.​ This will be set in place as an ongoing support to assure that students are present 
and learning at their full potential. 

- The ​Remind App​ is an ongoing ​method for communication​. During parent 
conferences, you should have received information on how to access this app to receive 
weekly memos and other information about HLHS. 

- Attendance:​ Please know that if a student is ​tardy to class beyond 20 minutes​, this will 
be ​considered an absence​. If you know that your student was in school and their 
attendance is reflecting an absence, it is due to tardiness. Please support our efforts in 
reminding students that they ​must be on time to class everyday. ​School begins at 8:45 
am. 

- A ​New Cell Phone / Electronic device policy commitment​ has been put into place. 
Research shows that when a students mind is divided between tasks i.e., what a teacher is 
trying to teach and what the student is doing on a device, the result is often reduced 
ability to recall or retain the information. We ​want to minimize ​these types of 
distractions​ and allow students to put their time and energy into their projects. Parents I 
ask for your support to make this a fluid process. Please see the ​commitment policy 
attached for your review.​ Every student will be receiving this information during 
advisory next week. 

 
Re-engagement Program: 
 
Re-engagement students are required to earn additional hours to compensate for not having 
school on Fridays. These requirements will be reviewed with students in detail, on Monday. If 
you are planning to meet this requirement through work study, please bring any check stubs with 
you. If you have any questions, please see Viviana or Amber 
 
 
Early Release Friday’s 
 
Students will be dismissed at 1:15pm. Please encourage your student/s to leave to their 
prospective destinations and/or be picked up right after school. Promptly at 1:30, staff will be 
involved in professional development trainings. We want to assure safety for student dismissal. 
 
Open Gym​​: 

 



 

Everyone is welcome to join us in fun sports activities. This is open to all students, staff and 
families. Students in re-engagement are also welcome to attend. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

1 de febrero de  2020 
 

Un agradecimiento muy especial al Sr. Luis Rodríguez, quien se desempeña como el Poeta 
Laureado oficial de Los Ángeles, novelista, periodista y reconocido como una figura 
importante en literatura chicana contemporánea; visite HLHS El Sr. Rodríguez salió a 
presentar un discurso poderoso y motivador a nuestros estudiantes. ¡Nos honra tener al Sr. 
Rodríguez en la escuela y nuestros estudiantes están motivados para continuar leyendo los 
libros del Sr. Rodríguez! 
 
¡Enero fue un mes lleno de acontecimientos y ocupado! Estamos entusiasmados por el mes 
de febrero y todas las actividades programadas que tenemos. Nuestros estudiantes 
continúan trabajando arduamente en sus proyectos en preparación para nuestras 
exposiciones Trimestre 2 que se llevarán a cabo este mes.  
 
¡Felicidades a nuestro equipo de baloncesta! Puntos final: ​ ​35 - 73 Vipers 
 
Lea el memo de esta semana para esas fechas, así como otra información importante. 
 
Próximos eventos e información: POR FAVOR LEA 
 
Calendario de exposiciones para el trimestre 2:​ para la semana del 17 al 21 de febrero y del 27 
al 28 para volver a participar: Tenga en cuenta que el viernes 21 de febrero será un día normal y 
la escuela saldrá a las 3:45 en lugar de a la 1:15 debido a Exposiciones 
 
EXÁMENES STARS​: Las pruebas de STAR de invierno han concluido. Cuando se hayan 
analizado los puntajes, los estudiantes que crecieron en ambas pruebas y al menos 50 puntos en 

 



 

una prueba serán recompensados ​​con un paseo. Los resultados de las pruebas STAR se pondrán a 
disposición de los estudiantes y las familias al final del trimestre. 
  
CURSOS DE ACELLUS​: Familias, los cursos en línea deben completarse al final del trimestre 
y antes de las reuniones familiares para agregarse a las transcripciones de los estudiantes para 
este trimestre. A menos que un estudiante esté inscrito en un curso  de aprendizaje en línea 
durante el tercer trimestre, el estudiante será dado de baja del curso y se le cobrará una tarifa para 
continuar con el curso. 
  
ESTUDIANTES DEL PROGRAMA DE LA TARDE​: Recientemente revisamos los requisitos 
para la inscripción escolar del programa de la tarde, que incluyen asistencia constante y 
permanecer en todas las clases programadas. Cuando esto no sea posible, es su responsabilidad 
comunicar esto a sus maestros si es mayor de 18 años y traer documentación si es menor de 18 
años. 
  
RECORDATORIO IMPORTANTE:​ El final del segundo trimestre se acerca rápidamente. Es 
importante que los maestros tengan muchas oportunidades para evaluar si los estudiantes se 
acercan o no a los resultados de aprendizaje de cada una de sus clases / proyectos. Esto les brinda 
a los estudiantes oportunidades de recibir comentarios sobre dónde necesitan mejorar. Si no 
asisten a clases o completan tareas en el camino, los maestros no pueden hacer esta parte vital de 
su trabajo. Muchos estudiantes malinterpretan la razón de la escuela interina y creen que pueden 
ponerse al día con todo el trabajo allí o justo antes de la escuela interina y ser invitados a la 
escuela interina para tener la oportunidad de obtener una calificación aprobatoria, pero si un 
maestro no ha podido evaluar un el aprendizaje de los estudiantes y proporcionar 
retroalimentación en el camino, los estudiantes que no muestran competencia en los últimos días 
de un proyecto pueden no calificar para la escuela intermedia. Por favor hable sobre esto con sus 
estudiantes. 
  
Fotografías escolares​: Tenga en cuenta que ha habido un cambio en los pedidos de fotografías. 
Mabel estará aquí el miércoles 5 de febrero para la escuela de dia durante el asesoramiento y la 
hora de lonche en lugar del martes. Ella estará aquí el martes de 4: 30-6:00pm para volver a 
comprometerse. Recuerde verla si planea comprar sus fotos. 
 
Experiencia de Primer Año de CNM​: Para aquellos que estén interesados en tomar el curso de 
Experiencia de Primer Año de CNM que comenzará en febrero, por favor de ver a la Señora 
Monje.  
 
Aplicación de CWP​: Estudiantes del grado 11, prepárense para la aplicación de CWP que tendrá 
la fecha límite del 10 de abril.  ​Detalles estan por venir.  

 




